
 
 
 
 

 
 
 

November 9, 2022 
 
To:  All IRP and IFTA member jurisdictions 
 
 
RE: Extension of 2023 renewal period for commercial motor vehicles registered in Oregon and Extension of 
renewal of the International Fuel Tax License  
 
Due to system issues, the Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) is extending the 2023 commercial 
vehicle registration renewal period from December 31, 2022 to January 31, 2023 for motor carriers registered 
in Oregon. This includes commercial vehicles with credentials to operate in Oregon and those who operate 
under the International Registration Plan (IRP). Additionally, we are extending the licensing renewal under the 
International Fuel Tax Agreement (IFTA).   
 
Motor carriers are encouraged to return their renewals before the deadline to allow time for processing.  The 
deadline to pay fees related to commercial vehicle registration and IFTA license renewals is January 31, 2023.  
The display grace period extends to March 15, 2023, meaning carriers have until March 15, 2023 to affix 
renewal stickers to their vehicles.   
 
We ask that law enforcement agencies in all IRP and IFTA member jurisdictions refrain from taking action 
against vehicles with Oregon apportioned license plates and IFTA decals expiring on December 31, 2022 until 
the display grace period indicated above has ended. 
 
Note: Nothing contained in the extension shall be construed as an exemption from fees and taxes for Quarter 1 
2023 operations.   
 
For more information related to 2023 renewal, visit our website at 
www.oregon.gov/odot/MCT/Pages/MotorCarrierRenewal.aspx. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Kristopher W. Strickler 
Director 

 

Department of Transportation
Office of the Director, MS 11

355 Capitol St NE
Salem, OR 97301-3871
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